
July 2, 1907  

The Board of Brown County Commissioners met in regular session with the following members present: 

Chairman Steve Roberts, Warren Ploeger and Glen Leitch. Also present were County Clerk Debbie Parker 

and Deputy County Clerk Marla Hathhorn. Steve Roberts opened the meeting at 8:00 a.m. 

 
SHERIFF 

Sheriff Lamar Shoemaker reported a quiet weekend and discussed the purchase of a large number of 

discounted handcuffs from the Kansas Highway Patrol. Also discussed were possible vehicles for Brown 

County from Homeland Security. Commissioner Roberts discussed a Brown County resident’s complaint 

about speeding on Jackrabbit Road near the old Infirmary. As this is a Township road, no action was taken 

by the County. 
 
MINUTES 

Motion by Warren Ploeger to approve the June 29, 2007 minutes.  Seconded by Glen Leitch.  Motion 

carried. 
 
LETTERS OF SUPPORT 

The Commission signed letters to State Officials requesting letters of support to MFG (Molded Fiber Glass) 

in locating a plant in Brown County.  
 
GOLDBERG, SULLIVAN & MCCREREY ARCHITECTS 

Cindy Kennedy, of Goldberg, Sullivan & McCrerey Architects, presented a comprehensive package on 

building a correctional facility in Brown County.  
 
Motion by Steve Roberts to adjourn. Seconded by Glen Leitch. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 11:06 

a.m. The next meeting will be held Monday July 9, 2007.  
 


